
From: SRose@indala.com 
Sent: Friday, May 14, 2004 2:27 PM 
To: reports@ckc.com 
Subject: Keypad Reader 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To:   Report Department CKC Labs 
 
 
From: Stephen J. Rose 
      Indala Corporation 
      6850 B Santa Teresa Blvd. 
      San Jose Ca. 95119 
 
 
 
The following is a statement of differences between our ARK501 Keypad 
Reader previously tested by CKC Labs and the FP5071-001 and FP5077-001 
readers that you tested this week for our permissive change.  There are 
three changes that have been to create the new models, the changes are as 
follows: 
 
      The physical keypad was changed from a membrane keypad to a telephone 
style metal keypad. 
 
      A new plastic enclosure was created to incorporate the new keypad 
into the reader. 
 
      The size of the readers antenna was increased to fit around the new 
keypad. 
 
All other hardware and software remain the same as the original reader.  I 
have attached a drawing of the new coil for inclusion. 
 
 
(See attached file: coil.PDF) 
 
Stephen J. rose 
 
 
 


